
 

 
Town Manager’s Report 

May 1, 2019 

 

Smithfield Fire has decided not to renew its lease agreement for space on the current tower, which is 

shared with Norridgewock. I will be working with the Town of Smithfield to ensure that the ownership 

of the equipment within the existing structure becomes the property of the Town of Norridgewock. We 

are unsure of how this will impact future lease rates, at present time. 

 

In the next two weeks, we are looking to finish up the airport gate, as well as repair the fence at the 

Town Office. Pending a decision by the Board, it is likely that repairs may begin at the ballfields next 

week. Repairs at the ballfield are essential for player safety. 

 

We are proceeding to small claims for those personal property taxpayers who did not respond to the 

First-Class notification. We were able to collect from two taxpayers, one responded to the document 

service, and two are going to be served by the Sheriff’s Office. In order to remain with the timeline, 

filings to the court must be completed by May 20. 

 

We have the permit in-hand for the boat launch rehabilitation. I’ve been working with Bonneau’s to 

finalize paperwork (bond, insurance, etc.) so we are prepared to move as soon after June 15 as possible. 

 

 

 

Sun Mon Tues Weds Thurs Fri Sat 

28 29 30 1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

3PM- Historic 
Panel Mtg 
6PM Selectmen 

6PM Selectmen 

Planning Board 
Mtg Canceled 

11AM- Sewer 
Construct Mtg 


